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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
November 17, 2011
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, CIO
Minutes from the November 17, 2011 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Luke Holloway, Maria Richardson, Chris Riley, Mike Asoodeh, Josie Walker, Marvin Yates, and Donna Methvien.  Grace Gilbreath and M.J. Ahmad gave their proxies to Luke Holloway.  Also in attendance were Jason Domiano and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 7:45 a.m.
· The October 20th meeting minutes were reviewed. Donna Methvien made a motion to approve the minutes.  Chris Riley seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items: 
· Surplus Computers – Donna did notify the recipient and have the computer disbursed.
· Software Installation – Donna will check to see if the requested software was installed.  Action Item:  Donna will report at the next meeting on the Software Installation.
· Cellular Service on Campus - Donna did have a conversation with AT&T, letting them know that if AT&T was unable to improve service on campus, a notification would be sent campus wide to inform the community of the issue with AT&T.  AT&T will do some work over the Christmas break to improve service.  

· Small Projects – Shannon did notify the Small Project grant recipients.

· Matching Projects – Shannon did notify the Matching Project grant recipients.

· Surplus Computers – There was one request for nine surplus computers for Communication Sciences and Disorders.  Only seven surplus computers are available.  A motion was made by Donna Methvien to accept this proposal and award the seven computers currently available.  Luke Holloway seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.    Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify the recipient and have the computers disbursed.  
· Update of Cellular Service on Campus  – Donna Methvien reported on her conversation with AT&T.  The service is much better than it was.  However, it is expected that the work AT&T will perform over the Christmas break will cause additional improvement.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will provide an additional report in January or February, following the completion of the work.
· Small Projects  – Dr. Asoodeh reported on the Small Project sub-committee’s recommendation.  There were eight small projects requesting a total of $31,435.  A motion was made by Donna Methvien to approve the proposals, less the amounts requested for supplies, in the amount of $30,135.  Luke Holloway seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will notify the grant recipients.  
· Large Projects  – Marvin Yates reported on the Large Project sub-committee’s recommendations for Large Project proposals.  There were seven large projects requesting a total of $165,411.  The sub-committee recommended approval of all seven proposals in the amount of $144,706.  A motion was made by Marvin Yates to approve all seven proposals.  Chris Riley seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will notify the grant recipients.  

· Bi Annual Report – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the Bi Annual report has been given to Luke Holloway for presentation to the SGA Senate.
· Computer Lab in Student Union – Dr. Asoodeh reminded the committee that the location of the 24-hour lab in Tinsley is not a permanent location.  Dr. Yates reported that there was an upcoming meeting regarding construction for the Student Union.  If it is decided that the 24-hour lab will not be included in the Student Union, the 24-hour lab will move back closer to the center of campus, most likely to Fayard.
Dr. Asoodeh and Jason Domiano reported the benefits of virtualization.  They discussed how the computers in the labs typically only use 10-15 percent of their capacity.  They recommended moving in the direction of replacing PC’s with thin clients.  With virtualized applications, any application can be run on any platform and can be streamed across the network.  This allows less expensive machines to be purchased, which in turn will last longer.  
· A motion to adjourn was made by Chris Riley.  Maria Richardson seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 a.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be in the Spring 2012 semester and will be coordinated by Shannon Sciortino.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Luke Holloway

___________________________________________________________


Approved by CIO, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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